
MINUTES 
BROOKINGS PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION 

September 24, 2009 
 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
Chair Vilelle called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
ROLL CALL 
Present:  Commissioners Ken Barkema, Tony Baron, Patricia Brown, Frances Hartmann, Tony 
Parrish, Chair Don Vilelle.   
Also present:  Gary Milliman, City Manager and John Cowan, Public Works Director 
 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
A. Motion made by Commissioner Parrish to approve the minutes of August 27, 2009 as 

written; motion seconded and Commission voted; the motion carried unanimously. 
 
PUBLIC APPEARANCES 
None 
 
REGULAR AGENDA 
A. Removal of Azalea Park Volleyball Courts – John Cowan Public Works Director requested 

Commissions thoughts on removal of the volleyball courts.  No statistics available on the 
number of people who use the volleyball courts, public comment provided by audience 
member indicated she sees families using the court regularly.  No net is currently available, 
area has been somewhat neglected.  Commission believes public needs to be made more 
aware of the availability of the courts; there may possibly be a group willing to start a volleyball 
league; more signage is needed; and more public input is needed before a decision is made to 
remove them.  Motion made by Commissioner Parrish to table the matter until the 
October 22nd meeting to obtain public comment; motion seconded and Commission 
voted; the motion carried unanimously. 

B. Rescheduling of November and December 2009 meetings – due to holidays the November 
meeting will be rescheduled to November 19th and the December meeting will be 
rescheduled to December 17th.   Motion made by Commissioner Parrish to reschedule 
the November and December meetings to the third Thursday of November and 
December; motion seconded and Commission voted; the motion carried unanimously. 

 
INFORMATION UPDATES/DISCUSSION ITEMS 
A. Easy Manor Park – Commissioner Brown presented a report on the opening of Easy Manor 

Park.   Park opened September 15th to a very positive public response and is visited daily by 
many children and families.   Many thanks to everyone who made the park possible.  
Additional property in the area may be considered for a Phase II of the park to include 
increased parking.  A Kans for Kids donation box is to be installed to comply with the grant 
conditions, location to be determined.  Received request to install a drinking fountain, one 
was not installed due to expense and vandalism.   

 
B. Lower Stout Park – Commissioner Parrish advised that the Stout Park subcommittee has 

almost reached the $2000 amount needed to open an account with the Wild River 
Foundation who will help with further fundraising.  They continue to schedule presentations 
to groups for sponsorships.  KBSC continuing to get park footage for the park program. 
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